Executive Session
St. Clair Township

DATE: March 13, 2012 | ?&VJ’ML( f\é(eag,(_/
TIME: 8:27 p.m. ,2/’7/f5

LOCATION: St. Clair Township
107 Service Street
Swansea, IL 62226

MEMBERS PRESENT: Tim Buchanan, Supervisor
Mary Carroll, Clerk
Dave Barnes, Trustee
Richard Schobert, Trustee
Bob Trentman, Trustee
Greg Bridgman, Trustee

At 8:27 p.m. at the Regular Board Meeting, Trustee Barnes made a motion to go into closed
Executive Session for purposes of considering litigation, and the Board finds that an action involving
the Township is probable orimminent and for personnel issues. It was seconded by Trustee
Schobert. Roll call vote. All in favor,

Supervisor Buchanan said that another proposal on the sewer negotiations was provided to Mayor
Rauckman, and the Township thought it was exactly what the mayor wanted. Dave Thacker from
Swansea told Supervisor Buchanan that the mayor wanted a bottom line number. Swansea at first
wanted the Township to use Swansea’s budgeted numbers for the proposal but now they want us to
use numbers based on actual spending at the sewer plant to date. Supervisor said that we are
waiting on Swansea to provide those actual spending numbers.

Margy Pearson asked if she could switch her work day from 7:30-4:00 to 8:00-4:30 so that she can
spend more time in the morning with her son, who is having some difficulties in the mornings. This’
would continue until the end of the school year. The contract the Township has with the Union states
the working hours are 7:30-4:00, so Supervisor Buchanan was told by the Township attorney that the
Union will have to approve this as a special case and it will not be precedent setting. Supervisor
Buchanan said it is a slight disadvantage to the Township but asked for the board’s approval.

At 8:36 p.m. the Board returned to Regular Session.

Respectfully submitted:

Mary Cf::la,

Township Clerk
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